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Dear Parents and Carers


Next half term we have lots of exciting learning opportunities. We are continuing our ‘All About Me’ topic and will be having our first educational visit of the year, a local area walk, to support this.





Year One 	     			Autumn 2			   Horton Grange Primary School








Science


This half term we will be learning about seasonal change. Please can you talk to your child about how the leaves are changing colour and falling from the trees, the nights are becoming darker and how the temperature outside is dropping.  








English


In English this half term we will be looking at another book in the ‘Supertato’ collection. We will be doing lots of activities linked to the story including; role play, letter writing, character descriptions and retelling events.


At home, please encourage your child to use their phonics knowledge when writing to spell unfamiliar words in a phonetically plausible way. Although the actual spelling may not be correct, this is an important step in your child gaining confidence and independence in their writing. 


Certain ‘High Frequency Words’ will be given to your child each week and will have to be learned for their test each Thursday. The expectation is that all of these words will be able to be spelt correctly by the end of Year 1.








Remember!


Please encourage your child to complete their homework and bring their homework books back every Monday. 


Children receive raving reader points every time you sign to say you have read with your child at home. They should be reading their fluency book every day for a week, but will also bring home a ‘Reading for Enjoyment’ book which they can change themselves every day if they wish. They also have access to ‘Bug Club’, where the books are pitched at the correct level of challenge for your child. Additionally, we encourage you to read a variety of materials you may have at home with your child; comics; books; newspapers etc. 











PE


Please ensure your child has the correct PE kit every week. They will need a white t-shirt, shorts or jogging bottoms and black pumps. This half term in PE we will be focusing on dance again, especially composition, co-operation, competition and challenge. We will also be focussing on developing performance evaluation skills.








PSHE


This half term we will be looking at being a responsible citizen. We will be covering what is fair & unfair, kind & unkind, what is right & wrong.








History





In history we will be looking at how our local area has changed over the years.








Art


In art we will be looking at the world famous, Bradford born artist David Hockney. The children will be looking at his works and using these as inspiration to create drawings and paintings of themselves and the local area.





Maths


In Maths we will be focusing on addition and subtraction. This will be done practically to begin with to reinforce the concepts, before moving on to more abstract methods. Within these topics we will also be asking the children to solve simple missing number problems. 








Phonics


The children will be learning some new sounds this term in their daily Phonics lessons. When your child is reading daily at home, please encourage them to segment and blend new words from their ‘Reading Fluency’ and ‘Reading for Enjoyment’ books. Also, encourage your child to talk about what is happening in the story and make predictions about what might happen next.








